
     
 

   

 

 
 

 

 

MAINE CENTER FOR DISEASE CONTROL AND PREVENTION 

NOTICE OF EMERGENCY RULEMAKING 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Dental Practice is posting resource information to further assist licensed 
dental professionals in obtaining information regarding the Department of Health 
and Human Services, Maine Center for Disease Control & Prevention’s 
(“MaineCDC”) notice of Emergency Rulemaking to amend its rules regarding 
immunization requirements for healthcare workers on an emergency basis to 
immediately add the COVID-19 vaccine.   
 
The Board of Dental Practice is not the state agency adopting the emergency rule, nor 
is it the state agency responsible for enforcing the rule.  The responsible agency is the 
MaineCDC.  Any dental professional who is seeking clarity to the rule and whether 
the rule applies to their practice should contact the MaineCDC.  Below is information 
to access the emergency rule as well as information to contact the MaineCDC for 
more information regarding Maine’s response to the ongoing public health 
emergency. 
 

• Link to DHHS/MaineCDC emergency rule – click on the “Emergency” tab: 
https://www.maine.gov/dhhs/mecdc/rules/maine-cdc-rules.shtml 

 

• Link to DHHS/MaineCDC re: COVID-19 information: 
https://www.maine.gov/covid19/ 
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